# July 24, 2017 - PUBLIC HEARING - WATER DISTRICT Establish Water District Boundaries and Cost – 6:00 pm

## REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING July 24, 2017

#### AGENDA

Please turn off cell phones, pagers and electronic devices/ Assistive Listening Devices available for the Hearing Impaired

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE	
SILENT REFLECTION	
AGENDA APPROVAL	
RESIDENTS STATEMENTS	
PUBLIC HEARING ACTION	
DEPARTMENT HEAD STATEMENTS	
APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES	. TB Work Session – 07/10/2017
AUDIT PAYMENT	Councilman Geiben
OLD BUSINESS	Re-Zone application – Niagara University Medical Bill Payment - Norwich
NEW BUSINESS	Clerk's Correspondence
SUPERVISOR BRODERICK	<ol> <li>Liaison Report</li> <li>Legal</li> <li>Engineering</li> <li>Finance         <ul> <li>a. ECA Agreement</li> </ul> </li> </ol>
COUNCILMAN BAX	<ol> <li>Liaison Report         <ul> <li>a. Sewer Refund – Houston / Langer / Drachenberg</li> <li>b. Hire – WWTP</li> <li>c. Authorize Supervisor to sign 2016 Annual</li></ul></li></ol>
TOWN CLERK	1. Vacancy At Town hall
COUNCILWOMAN CERETTO	1 Liaison Report

a. Town Park - Bronson Drive

### **COUNCILMAN GEIBEN**

1. Liaison Report

## COUNCILMAN MORREALE

1. Liaison Report

## RESIDENTS STATEMENTS

### UPCOMING BOARDS/COMMISSION MEETINGS:

Environmental Commission	August 8, 2017	7:00 pm
Zoning Board of Appeals	August 10, 2017	7:00 pm
Parks & Recreation Advisory Committee	August 16, 2017	7:00 pm
Planning Board	August 17, 2017	6:30 pm

7/21/17

Mr. Michael Dashineau, Superintendent Town of Lewiston Parks Department 1375 Ridge Road PO Box 330 Lewiston, NY 14092

July 1, 2017

RE: Town Park/Playground Located at 2587 Bronson Drive.

Dear Mr. Dashineau:

The Lewiston community on top of the hill and members of Niagara Frontier Bible Church have enjoyed the many years of having a Town Park / Playground on the church property. With the desire of the church wanting to reach out to the community and our neighbors we would like to continue in this arrangement which is now come to an end in the summer of this year 2017.

We would like to ask the Town of Lewiston and the Parks Department to consider coming to a new agreement and possibly updating or even expanding on the current facility. In the past, there was some concerns of the green space requirements needed to meet specifications. Now, as we are looking to do repairs to our parking lot we would also be willing to take back a portion of the parking lot to meet the green space requirements.

As you are aware there is no other such facility on top of the hill were families can bring their children to enjoy the playground / park close to home. If this strikes an interest we would like to arrange a meeting to discuss the possibilities to continue with the playground / park and the enhancement that would be required.

Thank you for your consideration to this important need for the Lewiston community.

Sincerely,

Mr. Stephen Olejar Chairman of the Deacon Board Niagara Frontier Bible Church 2587 Bronson Drive Lewiston, NY 14092

Phone 716-297-8387 CP: 716.628.8376

T.B., meiting 7/24/17